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Board of Assessor’s Meeting ,/X Q 2

Skaket Room \
August 6, 2013

Present: Tim Brady & Nick Bono, Board and Ken Hull, Assessor F'C)k« (o, dssd

A response from Atty. General’s Office was received in regards to Mr. Osterberg’s complaint of
the Open Meeting Law. Executive Session minutes can be release once the reason for going
into executive session has lapsed. The Town Council has determined that Abatement and
Exemption applications are private documents so, therefore, current executive session minutes
that deal with abatements and exemptions applications will not be released,or redacted before
release. The Board agrees with this opinion. The Board notes a Q&A website, and Ken Hull will
send a link to the Board members.

A motion was made and seconded to vote to authorize to issue preliminary billing tax notices.
2-0-0 unanimous.

Mr. Hull has informed the Board that Impact Notices were sent out to all taxpayers, and a
disclosure period will run from 8-12 thru 8-23. Following the two week period, Mr. Hull will
have an opportunity to look at the properties and submit an LA-10 (summary of changes) to the
DOR. The classification hearing is scheduled for 9-18-13.

Excess Provision for Abatement/Exemption
The Board reviewed the report for Excess Provisions for Fiscal years 2007, 2008, 2009, 2010 and
2012 for a total net balance of $117,832.26 for Abatement/Exemption can be released. A

motion was made and seconded to accept the report as is. Unanimous 2-0-0.

The Board recognizes the resignation of Cindy Eagar from the Board. The Board wishes to
thank her for her pass services and to wish her luck on her new endeavors.

MV Recommitments

1994 Motor Vehicle recommitment was reviewed and signed by the Board totaling $11.25.
Unanimous 2-0-0.

1995 Motor Vehicle recommitment was reviewed and signed by the Board totaling $11.25.
Unanimous 2-0-0.

2004 Motor Vehicle recommitment was reviewed and signed by the Board totaling $19.69.
Unanimous 2-0-0.

2005 Motor Vehicle recommitment was reviewed and signed by the Board totaling $26.25.
Unanimous 2-0-0.



2006 Motor Vehicle recommitment was reviewed and signed by the Board totaling $51.25.
Unanimous 2-0-0.

2007 Motor Vehicle recommitment was reviewed and signed by the Board totaling $37.71.
Unanimous 2-0-0.

2008 Motor Vehicle recommitment was reviewed and signed by the Board totaling $151.25.
Unanimous 2-0-0.

2009 Motor Vehicle recommitment was reviewed and signed by the Board totaling $78.75.
Unanimous 2-0-0.

Motor Vehicle Commitment

2013 Motor Vehicle commitment was reviewed and signed by the Board totaling $3,957.50.
Unanimous 2-0-0.

2013 Motor Vehicle commitment was reviewed and signed by the Board totaling $34,768.65.
Unanimous 2-0-0.

Personal Property Abatement

FY2009 abatement report was reviewed and signed by the Board totaling $83.94. Unanimous
2-0-0.

Motor Vehicle Abatements

2013 Motor Vehicle abatements were reviewed and signed by the Board totaling $3,092.05.
Unanimous 2-0-0.

2012 Motor Vehicle abatements were reviewed and signed by the Board totaling $18.13.
Unanimous 2-0-0.

Approval of Minutes

6/24/13 — A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes with correction.
Unanimous 2-0-0.

A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 5:10pm.
Respectfully Submitted,

Micah Gilmore, Recording Secretary



